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Our Winter Hours: 
Open Thursday, Friday and Saturday  

10 am - 4pm 

 
Contact Information: 
267 Edmund Street Carleton Place, ON K7C 3E8 613-253-7013 cpbmuseum@outlook.com  

It’s December, and another year is coming to an end. 

2022 was a busy year for us, and we were so happy to welcome people back into the    
museum after two fairly quiet years. 
 
Highlights of 2022 included the October launch of the “Virtual Museum of Carleton 
Place”  in  collaboration with Carleton University’s History and Theory of Architecture   
students and our fabulously successful Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Garden Party in June. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

W h a t ’ s  h a p p e n i n g ?  
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Plan to join us 
 in the Museum Gardens on Friday, December 9th  

for some holiday songs! 
We’re hoping for good weather and a dusting of snow, but we’ll be 

ready to move indoors if necessary.  
We will be accepting donations to the food bank at this event.  



 

S p r i n g  m e l t s  
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A menu handwritten and illustrated by Nursing Sister 
Evelyn Wilson in 1918 and donated to the Museum 
by Jan Ferguson in 2017. 

At the time, Wilson was serving as Matron of No. 3 
Canadian Stationary Hospital, which had landed at 
West Mudros, Greece in August 1915. 

Born in Carleton Place in 1877, Wilson trained for a 
nursing career at the New York Post Graduate  
Hospital and by 1913 was superintendent of the 
Stamford Hospital School of Nursing in Connecticut.  
At the outbreak of WWI. She left her teaching  
position to enlist in the Canadian Army Medical Corps 
as a Nursing Sister. She was given the rank of Matron 
and sent overseas in March of 1915.  
 
Wilson was honoured with the Bar to the Royal Red 
Cross for exceptional nursing care for Service Under 
Fire, one of only four women to ever receive such an 
honour.  
 
 

Wilson remained in the military until her demobilization in 
November 1919 when she returned to her teaching career.  
In retirement she was active in the community  and played 
an important role in the establishment of the Carleton 
Place hospital.  
 
She died at her home on Bell Street in 1969 and is buried at 
the Auld Kirk  Cemetery near Almonte.  
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J o i n  O u r  b o a r d   

o f  d i r e c t o r s  
 

 

 

 

 

 

O u r  C h r i s m a s   

W i s h  l i s t  

 
The Carleton Place and Beckwith Historical 
Society has an opening on The Board of  
Directors for the position of Secretary.  
 
 If you have an interest in joining our Board,     
please feel free to attend one of our next 

meetings. The Board meets at the Museum at 7 pm on the 4th 
Thursday of each month.  
 
Nominations for new Directors will take place at our AGM in April. 
More information is available on our website: 
 
Contact us at cpbmuseum@outlook with any questions.  

 

It takes a lot to operate and maintain a non-profit museum.  
We welcome  your help! Our community is always very generous, 
and this year we’ve made it easier than ever to help us with some 
items we’re in need of. 
 
Our list for Santa this year includes: 
 
 A new vacuum 
 Archival supplies 
 A button maker!  
 A new chest freezer 
 
We’ve put together a “wish list” on Amazon for our wonderful 
elves! Thank you for your continued support of our Museum! 
 
 
 

cpbheritagemuseum.com
https://www.amazon.ca/hz/wishlist/ls/3KENRI0PRS821?ref_=wl_share


 

D e c e m b e r s  o f  t h e  p a s t  
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 Laura Bennett and friends in front 
of Dowdall's Gas Station lot at the 
corner of High and Moffatt Streets.  
C.1940 

Glenn Miller, right, with delivery wagon, mid 1970s. His stable was 
located across from Findlay's foundry at 53 High Street. 
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     Looking ahead to 2023 

 

• Learn all about Ecclesiastic Needlework at our February lecture! 

• Attend a workshop and learn the art of Pysanky making! 

• Help with our “Enter to Learn” exhibit celebrating Carleton Place  High 

School’s 100th anniversary by loaning your Bear swag for display! 

 

• Start planning your outfit for our Coronation Day Garden Party! 

 

• Meet  community neighbours at our first “Celebrate Culture” event! 

Soon our rebuilt Central Bridge will be open to all kinds of traffic! 
You’ll be able to cross over the Mississippi River once again, like 
these folks back in 1906. Many of these buildings are gone including 
Sinclair’s Tailor Shop, The IOOF Lodge, and Findlay’s Foundry.  


